The Clarion City Council met in regular session Monday, December 3, 2018 at 5:00 pm in council chambers with Mayor Duane Asbe presiding.  Present were Council members Teresa Lancaster, Dave Maxheimer, Andy Young, Dan Hennigar and Jim Williams.  Also, in attendance were City Administrator Jordan Cook, DPW Jon DeVries and Police Chief Steve Terhark.
Mayor Asbe called the meeting to order and polled the council for any conflicts with the agenda, Councilman Hennigar stated he would abstain from the vote on item 3, the change order #1 and pay request #3 for the 3rd Street SE water main project. Mayor Asbe asked if there were any citizens present to address the council.  Lance Larue spoke to the Council about the alley to the east of his house.  He was concerned about the grade of the alley and the materials used to surface the alley.  He was also concerned the public works vehicles do not have any identifying signage on them.  Roger Abbott asked the Council about enforcing ordinances and nuisance issues.  Mayor Asbe thanked both men for their comments.
Motion by Young, seconded by Lancaster, to approve the consent agenda consisting of the minutes from November 19th, 2018; Financial claims for November 19, 2018 through December 2, 2018; Financial reports for November; no building permits; no beer/liquor license; no sign permit and no street closures.  Roll call vote taken, Lancaster, aye; Hennigar, aye; Maxheimer, aye; Williams, aye; Young, aye.  Consent agenda was approved.
Motion by Lancaster, seconded by Young to approve Change Order #3, Notice of Acceptability of Work and Pay Request #4-Final for Library Parking Lot Improvements in the amount of $3,549.16 to Heartland Asphalt.  All ayes approved the payment.
Motion by Young, seconded by Hennigar to approve Notice of Acceptance, and Pay Request #4-Final for 1st Street NE Parking Lot Improvements in the amount of $5,473.29 to Heartland Asphalt, all ayes passed the motion.
Motion by Young, seconded by Maxheimer to approve Change Order #1 and Pay Request #3 for 3rd Street SE Water Main Replacement in the amount of $1,885.36 to Hennigar Construction. All ayes approved the motion with Hennigar abstaining.
Motion by Lancaster, seconded by Maxheimer, to approve setting a date of Monday, Dec. 17th at 5:00 pm for Public Hearing to consider the submission of an application for a Community Development Block Grant.  The grant application will request funding assistance for the development of a new well for the City’s water system. All ayes approved.
The council reviewed a listing of the Volunteer Boards and Committees.  Several positions need appointed and many more are up for reappointment in the next 6 months.  The Council directed Cook to contact those currently serving to see if the are interested in continuing and if not to bring that list to committee for review.  
Discussion was then held on the possibility of changing the day of City Council meetings.  Nothing was decided, it will be discussed again if necessary, after the City has chosen a new City Attorney.
Administrator Cook told the Council that he would like to hire Zachary Chizek of Groves & Chizek Law Office in Webster city.  The Council concured that they would like to meet with him prior to making the decision.  Chizek will meet the Council during the special session scheduled for Dec 11.  
A motion by Lancaster was made to approve the lease /purchase agreement with Republic First National for the Fire Department SCBA’s.  The motion was seconded by Hennigar.  The vote was 4 ayes, 1 nay from Young who preferred to purchase the SCBA’s outright without financing. The motion passed.
Motion by Young, seconded by Williams to approve the purchase of tablet for police cruiser for approximately $5600.00, which will be partially covered by the Monsanto grant the department received.  The remaining amount will come out of the police equipment budget, using the money originally set aside for Tasers.  The Tasers were purchased with a grant from Hagie, so there are extra funds in the equipment budget. All ayes approved the purchase. 
Chief Terhark reported that the department’s new officer, Mark Hennigar, is in his second week and is doing well.  Administrator Cook informed the Council he had sent the “rough draft” of the Rec Center Feasibility Study out but that it does not yet contain all of the information they were hoping for.  A complete study should be received soon. 
Motion by Young, seconded by Maxheimer to adjourn.

Respectfully Submitted,
Lisa Hanson
Deputy Clerk
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